Sharing Narratives Online

An international, self-organizing curriculum in rural health

RME Tour of Rural Medical Education 2006, Reno, Nevada

Randall Longenecker MD

reflectivepractice@earthlink.net
Rural Program Director, The Ohio State University Rural Program

www.madriverfamilypractice.org
Late last year Drs. Peter Baker and Diann Eley described the use of an internet discussion board for students on rural rotation in Queensland, Australia.
 This piqued my interest and following initial contacts by email, they agreed to admit students doing a rural rotation at The Ohio State University Rural Program to the discussion board. Following is an abstract we have submitted to Rural WONCA for presentation in September:

“The aim of the Rural Medicine Rotation (RMR) at the University of Queensland (UQ) is to give all third year medical students exposure to and an understanding of, clinical practice in Australian rural or remote locations. A difficulty in achieving this is the relatively short period of student clinical placements, in only one or two rural or remote locations. A web-based Clinical Discussion Board (CDB) has been introduced to address this problem by allowing students at various rural sites to discuss their rural experiences and clinical issues with each other. The rationale is to encourage an understanding of the breadth and depth of rural medicine through peer-based learning. 

Students are required to submit a minimum of four contributions over the course of their six-week rural placement. Analysis of student usage patterns shows that the majority of students exceeded the minimum submission criteria indicating motivation rather than compulsion to contribute to the CDB.

The CDB has proved to be a successful way to understand the concerns and interests of third year medical students immersed in their RMR and also in demonstrating how technology can help address the challenge of supporting students across large geographical areas. We have recently broadened this approach by including students from the Rural Program at The Ohio State University College of Medicine. This important international exchange of ideas and approaches to learning is expected to broaden the content of their learning relevant to and grounded in their ongoing experience.”

I like calling it a "self-organizing curriculum" because, by it's very nature, the process creates the relevant and engaging content that at times I as a rural clinician-educator find so elusive. I’ve determined in the past what it is that I think students should know in preparation for rural practice, but they don't always find the content I’ve chosen or the curriculum I've constructed relevant to their life experience. Consequently it goes "in one ear and out the other." The international bulletin board is a way of making the content more credible and exciting - coming from a peer halfway around the world!
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